The Secretary had been contacted by the Hillsboro Community Players in regard to establishing a theater in the south end of the Main Exhibit Building. They would like to put in a false seiling, erect a movable stage, fix heating. The Board agreed to work with them on this.

Mr. Rogers and Wr. McGough discussed the shirts for the rodeo boosters. Dr. McGough suggested that a letter be written on all persons the board members feels would be interesting in becoming rodeo boosters. The letteré would state what is requirted of them and that a shirt is to be purchased by them. The Board agreed. Dr. McGough will draft letter.

Mr. Ball was asked the feasibility of builing a semi-premanent bleachers on the east side of the arena, these to be built out of treated poles with removable seats. He will start in on these.

Mr. Ball asked if the Board would like to put a roof over the restaurant/ He figured it would cost approximately \$1000 for the materials. The green thumb men could do the building. The Board agreed to start this project.

Mr. Ball sked the Board's feeling on hiring professional people for the gates. The cost would be doubte what hiring "little old men" to handle it but it is much more efficient with uniforms. The Board agrred to use professional people on the gates.

Respectfully submitted,

Betty Shearer, Sec.

Approved